
 

March Newsletter 16/03/2023  
We have certainly seen a range of weather over the last couple of weeks and lots of exciting things 

happening including the InMAT Big Sing and Atomic Science workshops!! 

The children have continued to enjoy learning and have been working hard in all areas of learning, it 

really is great to see so many Dojo certificates being given out on a Friday assembly for achieving 50 

Dojo points.  Our new badges have arrived and I cannot wait to give out these for 100, 200 and 300 

Dojos, I am sure that the children will wear them with pride.   

Thank you to those families that attended the phonics workshops last week for Reception and Year 1, I 

hope you found these useful and informative.  Please see dates below for further workshops in 

school.  Thank you for your continued support, daily reading at home with the children is incredibly 

beneficial.  Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Powell  

Head Teacher 



Staff Update 

 

I am pleased to inform you that we have successfully appointed a Deputy Head Teacher who will be 

starting at our school after Easter.  Mrs. Melissa Eldridge will be joining KPIA and is very much looking 

forward to meeting everyone and working with us all.  She will be visiting the school before Easter so the 

children will be able to meet her.  We have also successfully appointed an Assistant Head who will be 

joining us on 1st May 2023. 



 



Dates for you Diary  

 

We have some important dates coming up. 

• Year 2 Healthy Eating Workshop Monday 20th March at 2:00pm until 2:45pm  

• Year 1 Art Workshop Wednesday 22nd March at 2:30pm 

• Reception Trip to Westlodge Farm Thursday 23rd March 

• Parents Evening Monday 27th March & Wednesday 29th March. Bookings can now be placed on 

Arbor via Parents & Guardians and Consultations.  

• Year 1 Performance Friday 31st March at 10:30am until 10:50am  

• Easter Bonnet Parade Friday 31st March  

• Maths Whizz meeting for parents / carers on Tuesday 25th April at 11am and Tuesday 2nd May 

at 6:30pm. These will both be virtual meetings and will provide you with more information 

about Maths Whizz and how you can support your child at home with using this.  We will send 

out information on how to book for these meetings before Easter 

• Year 2 Phonics Workshop Tuesday 18th April   



Parking  

 

 Please be considerate to our neighbours when parking in the surrounding residential areas, we must 

not block driveways or park on double yellow lines. The Highway Code states: “You MUST NOT wait or 

park, or stop to set down and pick up passengers, on school entrance markings.” we have spoken to 

the local authority and they will be patrolling the area at pick up and drop off times.  

We take this very seriously as cars stopped or parked in the restricted area can hide small children who 

are about to cross the road and children may not see approaching cars. We all want to keep our children 

safe. Thank you for your co-operation with this matter. 



Attendance  

 

At Kettering Park Infant Academy, we place great importance on good attendance and punctuality. We 

know that a child’s attendance has a direct impact on their learning. Those children who are regularly 

absent from school and regularly late do not achieve their potential and do fall behind in class. Please 

support the school in this by ensuring that your child attends school regularly. We would also like to ask 

parent to stick to the correct timings when dropping off and collecting children.  

What to do if your child is absent from school? 

Contact the school office by 8am and leave a message providing a reason for the absence. If the pupil 

is to be off school for more than one day then the parent/carer must call and leave a message on each 

subsequent day. This is integral to our Safeguarding and Attendance Policy.  

 

Class 1  - 98.3% 

Class 2  - 98.7% 

Class 3 -  99.2% 

Class 4 -  94.4% 

Class 5 -  93.3% 

Class 6  - 91.6% 

Class 7 -  95% 

Class 8  -  94.4% 



Class 9  - 91.8% 

Rainbow Room - 91% 

Whole School Attendance  -  92% 

Could parents/carers also be reminded to set a good example for our children whilst waiting in the 

playground. Always be kind and respectful to each other.  

School Meals 

 

We have noticed some children have not ordered a hot lunch from our provider, Dolce. Our school 

meals are free to all children at KPIA. If you would like to order a lunch, this can be done on a daily, 

weekly or termly basis online. If you order your child's lunch daily, you must order by 9am otherwise the 

order will not go through.  

 If you need new log in details, or having trouble placing an order please feel free to contact the office. 



Reading  



 



We will be starting our RWI assessments next week and reading at home will really enable the progress 

to be evident. 

Reading helps your child’s wellbeing, develops imagination and has educational benefits too. Just a few 

minutes a day can have a big impact on children of all ages. Here are a few tips to support children when 

reading: 

 

• Make a calm, comfortable place for your family to relax and read independently - or together. 

• Try to read to your child every day. It’s a special time to snuggle up and enjoy a story. Try adding 

funny voices to bring characters to life. 

• Give children lots of opportunities to read different things in their own time - it doesn’t just have 

to be books. There’s fiction, non-fiction, poetry, comics, magazines, recipes and much more. Try 

leaving interesting reading material in different places around the home and see who picks it up. 

Science Week 

 



Last week we had an exciting visit from a real scientist...ATOMIC TOM!  On Wednesday, the whole 

school came together to meet Tom in an exciting assembly. The children were mesmerized by how Tom 

made elephants toothpaste by mixing different substances together. There was a huge amount of 

toothpaste made that exploded like a volcano from the container. Every class took part in a workshop 

with Tom over the course of the two days. Some classes had fun making slime and some classes looked 

and many gooey and disgusting things to explore food chains. It was a fantastic two days and the 

children loved every minute! 

Mrs Hayley Middleton  

 

 



Big Sing 

 

What a fantastic day we had at the Big Sing last Monday with Year 2! It was a long day but the children 

were all brilliant.   They performed 'The School of Rock' alongside a live band. Despite the fact there was 

a huge audience watching them the children all tried their best and I'm sure wowed everyone, I know 

they did us.  It was such a great experience and we are all so proud of them. 

Miss Gemma Burn  



Online Safety  

 

Key messages for parents to support healthy use of technology are: 

• Enforce age limits for online games 

• Keep screen devices in shared areas of the house (not the bedroom) 

• Report any incidents to school and helplines 

• Spend time away from technology 

• Socialise outside online games 

Please see some amazing tips and advice from National Online Safety, they provide free training courses 

and resources for parents and carers.  
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